
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

April 1, 2013
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, April 1, 2013, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, F. Lonnie Hawkins, Warren Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Lynn Gee and Barbara McFeaters. Others attending were Auditor January Roush; Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Prosecutor Mike Steiner, Recorder Gerald Montgomery, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Judge Lynne E Ellis; Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Lost River Township Trustee Millie Brown, Sheriff Rob Street, Lost River Advisory Board Members Diane Butler and Keith Emmons, Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune; Rhonda Rumble, SIDC; Kyle Turpin, Dale Brown, August Bauer and John Dixon.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
Lost River Township Trustee Millie Brown came before the Council to request funding for the Lost River Fire Station.  She explained that the bids were opened at the last Commissioner’s meeting and were above the amount budgeted for construction of $321,000.  To avoid the process of rebidding she asked the Council for the necessary funding of $27,670.  A lengthy discussion followed.  The County currently has $10,000 budgeted in the Cumulative Capital Development fund.  Councilman Hawkins suggested using the County EDIT fund due to the project being an infrastructure.  The Council verbally agreed to fund the other $20,000 needed out of the County EDIT fund. Auditor Roush will have the necessary paperwork ready at the May 6, 2013 meeting.  
Auditor Roush presented Resolution 2013-06 for an increase in the County mileage rate to $.44.  She stated that the last time the rate was increased was in 2004.  The current state rate is $.44.  Councilwoman Gee made the motion to approved Resolution 2013-06.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Prosecutor Steiner presented the Council an Amendment to Statement of Salaries and Wages in regards to the Part-Time funding he received at the last meeting.  It stated that the Part-Time employee would be considered a “Part Time Salaried Employee” and the rate of weekly salary would be based on the following levels: Level 1-$360 per week, Level 2-$380 per week, Level 3-$400 per week and Level 4-$420 per week.  This employee would not work in excess of 35 hours per week and would not receive benefits.  After a lengthy discussion, no motion was made; therefore the request was not approved.    

Auditor Roush presented an Amended Salary Ordinance 2013-05.  This Ordinance established the following salaries:  Prosecutor Secretary-$21,699, Prosecutor Part-Time Legal Assistant/Administrative Assistant-$10,500 with an hourly maximum wage of $8.50 per hour and Alcohol & Drug Program Director-$5,081.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve Amended Salary Ordinance 2013-05.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Judge Ellis came before the Council to request an Additional Appropriation for Transcripts and Depositions.  A lengthy discussion followed on the process and need of transcripts and depositions.  Councilman Hawkins asked if the Court is in possession of a copy why the Prosecutor needs to pay for an additional copy.  Judge Ellis is to investigate.  Council Wininger made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the Riverboat Wagering Tax Revenue Fund, Other Services & Charges, Transcripts & Depositions-$5,000.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush explained the Commissioner Additional Appropriation for Rent.  The rent is for the Prosecutor and Surveyor’s Office.  Since the County User fund is low on funding Prosecutor Steiner asked that the Commissioners pay for the rent.  The county received a letter from R&B, owner of the building stating they have decreased the rent to $600 a month.  Councilwoman Gee made the motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the COIT County Distributive Fund, Commissioners, Other Services & Charges, Office Rent-$8,208.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Street came before the Council in regards to a request for an Additional Appropriation for a new police vehicle.  A discussion followed on whether to purchase a car or truck.  Sheriff Street stated that he planned to trade in the 2003 Trailblazer and the dealer would give him more on the trade-in if a truck was purchased.  It was agreed that Sheriff Street is to purchase a truck.   Councilman Gibson made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the Public Safety LOIT, Capital Outlay, Police Vehicle-$25,000.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Auditor Roush presented to the Council her request for an Additional Appropriation.  Her office is in need of new transfer books and to cover the older transfer books.  Councilwoman Gee made the motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Auditor, Other Services & Charges, Official Records-$5,400.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation for County EDIT, Other Services & Charges, Redevelopment Pledge-$67,560.  Councilman Summers made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The appointment for the Daviess-Martin County Park Board was tabled until Auditor Roush can contact those who were interested.  

The minutes from the special meeting of March 4, 2013, were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilman Hawkins and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Community Corrections Director Collins commented on the appreciation she had for Sheriff Street in a recent issue that had come up.  Councilwoman Gee asked if the program had any clients that could help with the Humane Society in taking care of the animals.  Director Collins will contact Josh Hughett to discuss. 

Councilman Albright commented on the recent passing of Highway Superintendent Jim Williams.  He expressed his condolences to his family.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.   All were in favor and the motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.
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